
HIGH BRIDGE BOROUGH BOARD OF EDUCATION
40 Fairview Avenue, High Bridge, New Jersey 08829

In recognition of:

Barbara Mann
WHEREAS, Barbara Mann graduated from New Jersey City University, formerly Jersey City
State College, with a Bachelor of Arts Degree in Special Education and earned a Masters Degree
in Education from The College of New Jersey, formerly Trenton State College; and

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann has served as Preschool Teacher in the High Bridge School District
for thirty years from 1992 until the present; and

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann has demonstrated dedicated and exemplary instructional practice
throughout her educational career; and

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann has been responsible for forming the foundation of our student
community; introducing the youngest Toppers to a lifetime of learning; and

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann has nurtured the young minds of her students with her gentle spirit
and kind, warm heart; and

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann was selected as “Teacher of the Year” at the High Bridge
Elementary School during the 2012-2013 school year; and

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann has served as mentor to new teachers, sharing her knowledge and
experience, as the district’s preschool program grew,

WHEREAS, Barbara Mann submitted notice of her retirement to the Board on March 30, 2022;
now

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the High Bridge Borough Board of Education, at the
time of Barbara Mann’s retirement on June 30, 2022 acknowledges her service and dedication
to students at the High Bridge Elementary School; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that with the enactment of this resolution, the retirement of
Barbara Mann shall be recognized and so noted in the minutes and become a part of the
permanent and lasting record of the District; and

BE IT FINALLY RESOLVED, that the High Bridge Borough Board of Education wishes
Barbara Mann a long, relaxing and healthy retirement.
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Cynthia Sharkey, Board President
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Gregory A. Hobaugh, Ed.D., Superintendent
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John Jennings, School Business Administrator


